
Important Information Regarding Revised IHRB Rule 148 (Horse Returns) 

 

Revised IHRB Rule 148 (Horse Returns) is effective from Saturday 8th February. In order for 
horses to be qualified to run at the meetings listed below, they must be returned in training on 
the corresponding dates. 

 

Race Meeting & Date Must be Retuned In Training on or Before 

Naas - Saturday 8th February Friday 24th January 

Navan - Sunday 9th February Saturday 25th January 

Dundalk - Wednesday 12th February Tuesday 28th January 

Clonmel - Thursday 13th February Wednesday 29th January 

 

 


